APPENDIX III

Statutory Consultation Document

Parking Operations

Ann Cunningham: Head of Service for Highways & Parking



25 November 2020

Statutory Consultation

Proposed Muswell Hill Controlled Parking Zone

Dear Resident or Business,

As you may recall the Council consulted on the introduction of parking controls in your area during February and March of this year. This involved questionnaires being distributed to residents and businesses seeking feedback on issues in the area and to indicate whether there was support for the introduction of parking controls. This letter provides details of the outcome of that consultation and the next steps.

Consultation Feedback

The Council proceeded to consultation due to the many reports of parking pressures and that residents were finding it difficult to park near their homes. It is likely that some, if not all of those pressures were created as a result of displaced parking from other areas following the introduction of controls in those areas.

Of the 462 properties that were consulted, 83 responses were received, representing a 18% response rate. Overall, there was a positive response to the introduction of parking controls.

The Council asked do you think your road should be in a Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ)?

- 57% (47) Yes
- 40% (33) No
- 3% (3) Not sure

Responses showed that there was no clear support in relation to the operational hours. However, the majority of people that responded supported either a 10am to 2pm, or an 8am to 6.30pm scheme. As there was no clear preference to the operational hours the Council has agreed to implement a 10am to 2pm, Monday to Friday CPZ.

Next Steps

Given the level of support for introduction of parking controls, we are proposing to introduce a new CPZ in the Muswell Hill area. This new CPZ will be called Muswell Hill West (MHW) CPZ.

To support local businesses in the town centre, the council will introduce short stay Pay by Phone facilities to provide short stay parking facilities.

A statutory consultation on these changes will begin on Wednesday 25 November 2020 and provides a 21 day period for people to comment on the proposals. You can contact us by emailing traffic.orders@haringey.gov.uk. Please ensure that Muswell Hill West is included within the subject title of your email. Alternatively, you can write to us at the postal address shown on this letter.

The closing date for comments sent via email or post is Wednesday 16 December 2020.



Information on how CPZs operate and our current permit price list is available via our current parking consultations webpage.

www.haringey.gov.uk/parking-roads-and-travel/parking/parking-consultations/current-parking-consultations

Full details of the consultation review is available on the council's website at www.haringey.gov.uk.

What Happens Next?

Any comments or objections will be considered by the Cabinet Member for Transformation and Public Realm and Head of Service for Highways and Parking before a decision is made on how to proceed. The council will contact you to let you know the outcome and any agreed next steps.

Yours faithfully,

In

Parking Schemes

Traffic Management River Park House, 1st floor 225 High Road, Wood Green London N22 8HQ

020 8489 1000

www.haringey.gov.uk

